## Officers Elected; NSCNA Opposes School Boundary Change

## Minutes of the January 28, 1999, NSCNA Annual Meeting

Outgoing president Dallas Maham called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. and asked officers Chuck Crane and Steven Weintraub to give brief reports, which they did. Dallas said there were no pending or proposed zoning changes that would affect our neighborhood. John Migl, head of the nominating committee, presented the candidates for the 1999 election of officers. Elections were then held for the new officers, all of whom were running unopposed.

The membership voted to elect the follow-

ing officers:

President: Chuck Crane Vice President: Mark Palitza

Secretary: Jo McFerren Treasurer: Steven Weintraub

Board of Directors (formerly known as

Steering Committee):

Margo Courreges Pam Penick Beverly Schlegel Donna Eagar Margaret Flaniken Monte Simpson

Felicia Morrison

The new officers were introduced.

Dallas announced that AISD had redrawn the high school attendance boundaries for our neighborhood, resulting in a change from Anderson High to Lanier High.

He introduced Susan Johnson and Julia Menegay, of the Pillow Elementary PTA. who stated that the PTA opposed the change from Anderson to Lanier. They explained why and asked people to sign their petition against the change. Phyllis Milstead and Steven Weintraub, interested members of the NSCNA, also spoke on this issue.

After a general discussion, Mark Palitza motioned that the NSCNA officially oppose the boundary change. The motion was seconder by numerous members. The membership voted, and, by an overwhelming majority, the motion passed.

The membership also voted to reimburse Steven Weintraub for \$200 he had spent on yard signs (and given away throughout the neighborhood) opposing the change.

New president Chuck Crane then asked members to become involved in the neighborhood by volunteering to serve on a committee. A brief discussion about traffic problems and noise pollution followed.

Chuck called for a meeting of the board of directors after the general meeting. There being no further business, the meeting was Phyllis Milstead adjourned. Outgoing Secretary